Timothy M. Keller
State Auditor

Sanjay Bhakta, cpa cGFm, CFE, cGMA
Deputy State Auditor

State of New Mexico
OFFICE OF THE STATE AUDITOR

January 25, 2017 VIA EMAIL AND U.S. MAIL

Jack R. Fox, Secretary

New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services
P.O. Drawer 2324

Santa Fe, NM 87504

Dear Secretary Fox:

The Office of the State Auditor has released the Fiscal Year 2016 audit for the Department of
Veterans’ Services (Department). We are very pleased by the Department’s actions in resolving
the Fiscal Year 2015 audit finding regarding the administration of veteran fiduciary funds.

As of the end of fiscal year 2015, of the 63 Conservatorship/Guardianship veterans included on
the “Active Veterans List,” 12 were deceased and nine had permanently relocated to other
jurisdictions. The Department is legally obligated to distribute, in a timely manner, the account
funds of deceased veterans to an heir or an appointed personal representative. The FY15 audit
revealed cases where funds for deceased veterans were never distributed to a personal
representative, or no such representative was identified, despite the fact that the veterans died as
long as 10 years ago.

The Department is also required to promptly transfer cases when veterans permanently move out
of state so new fiduciary managers in the other states can assume the responsibility of caring for
these veterans. This also did not occur in multiple cases. As a result, account balances for
deceased and out-of-state veterans, ranging from as high as $181,680 to as low as $537, had
remained undistributed. Furthermore, in some instances veteran case files were completely
missing.

When this issue was identified last year, you expressed a strong commitment to addressing the
problem and implementing corrective actions. As indicated by the FY16 audit, the Department
has fulfilled this commitment and improved its handling of fiduciary funds. We appreciate your
support for veterans and their families and for your attention to this issue.

Sincerely,

WJW_

Timothy M. Keller
State Auditor

cc: The Honorable Susana Martinez

2540 Camino Edward Ortiz, Suite A, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87507
Phone (505) 476-3800 * Fax (505) 827-3512
www.osanm.org * 1-866-OSA-FRAUD






























































































































































































































